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The Honorable Michael Fagg, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Utilities 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 548-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Fagg: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 168 by Senate Committee on Utilities 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 168 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 168 would prohibit the Director of Legislative Administrative Services (LAS) from 

retaining any legislative video recording on any cloud server or video-on-demand platform beyond 

a ten-year period.  The bill would define a “cloud-based server” and “video-on-demand” platform. 

 

 According to LAS, the enactment of SB 168 would likely have no fiscal effect on the 

Legislature’s budget.  LAS indicates that its current cloud services offer substantial storage, which 

may be exceeded at some point in time; however, this limit has not been approached.  If the storage 

of the data would near the cloud services limit in the future, LAS has processes in place to remove 

archival files to free storage space.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Tom Day, Legislative Services  


